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(  FAITH FORMATION & PARISH INFORMATION  (






 
Our Parish needs to take in $9700.00 each week in order to make ends meet.  This amount represents an adjusted budget offertory of $8500.00 per week plus the combination of budgeted Property and Fuel second collections ($4800.00 per month divided into 4 weeks or $1200.00 weekly).  Your weekly contribution helps ensure that the Parish remains a vibrant community.  Please remember to submit your weekly gift even if you will be away.  Consider signing up for electronic giving (see below).  Especially in these trying times, your Parish depends on your responsible stewardship and support!





February 28, 2021


		Offertory		$7,281.26


		Easter Flowers		$1,798.00








COVID-19 IS STILL AROUND!





The obligation to attend Sunday Liturgy remains suspended in the Diocese of Manchester for all who are health compromised.  No person who has been ill or exposed to someone who is ill should be attending Liturgy.





Anyone who has had recent symptoms of fever, any respiratory symptoms (runny nose, nasal congestion, sore throat, cough, shortness of breath), chills,  severe fatigue or changes in sense of smell or taste may have been exposed to COVID-19.   Testing is encouraged.  Please refrain from attending any liturgical service.





Liturgy online or on TV…





Boston Catholic Television	catholictv.org


Sunday Mass from Notre Dame


catholictv.org/masses/notre-dame-mass


Salt & Light TV			saltandlighttv.org


Eternal Word Television		ewtn.com








  (  PARISH TITHING  (





Out of respect for the Lord and in consideration of fellow parishioners, please remember to silence or turn off your cell phones during Mass.  Thank you!








COVID VACCINE CONCERNS


Beware of fake news!  There are reports that call into question the moral and ethical validity of Covid-19 vaccines.  Do not be misled.  Right click on the following tab and open the hyperlink to read what the Bishops of the Unites States are saying about the moral permissibility of the current Covid-19 vaccines:        


� HYPERLINK "https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.usccb.org%2Fresources%2Fmemo-to-bishops-on-vaccines-for-covid-19.pdf&data=04%7C01%7Calberttremblay%40rcbm.org%7C240d866f8a11480adb9708d89c694da1%7C3b55b6744f934a708091262d87011e7d%7C0%7C0%7C637431323395039202%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=jOgV1AfveYbGRdav5gwabcYG0y00RKYLdeNGh9%2FhxT0%3D&reserved=0" �Click Here for the Memo�








�





Saint Luke the Evangelist Parish uses Parish Giving to provide parishioners with an opportunity to make your offertory and other contributions through Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT).  Parish Giving is a simple, secure, and convenient way to manage your stewardship without weekly envelopes and without worries.  This program is available to parishioners at no cost.  Log on to the St. Luke the Evangelist Parish website at � HYPERLINK "http://stlukenh.org" �http://stlukenh.org�, click on the Parish Giving logo, and follow the easy registration instructions.





UPCOMING SECOND & SPECIAL COLLECTIONS





March 7	Property Management


March 14	CRS & Home Missions


March 21	Fuel





�











HOLY ANGELS CEMETERY CLOSED


Holy Angels Cemetery in Plaistow is closed until Spring 2021. This decision comes as result of the real dangers of snow and ice in the Cemetery and the costs to Parishioners to inter during the winter months. Please contact the Parish Office with any questions.














FINANCIAL CONTRIBUTION STATEMENT


If you would like an “end of year” financial statement of your contribution to the parish for 2020, please call Jackie at the Parish Office at 382-8324.  Financial Statements are issued on a request only basis.





Out of respect for the Lord and in�consideration of fellow parishioners,�please remember to silence or turn of�your cell phones during Mass. Thank you!





�











(  PARISH NEWS  (





FOR OUR RECORDS


We need your help to keep our records current.  �If there are any births, deaths, marriages, moves, or address changes in your family, please notify the �Parish Office at 603-382-8324 or by email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jtremblay@stluketheevangelist.net" �jtremblay@stluketheevangelist.net�. If you are new �to our parish, registration forms are available at the entrances of both churches.  You can also find a registration form on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://stlukenh.org" �http://stlukenh.org�. 





WINTER WEATHER CLOSINGS


Saint Luke the Evangelist Parish Office, Holy Angels Cemetery Office, Saint Luke Food Pantry and the Parish Liturgical schedule complies with the longstanding inclement weather policy of Saint Luke Religious Education Program and Holy Angels Pre-School-Kindergarten:  If the Timberlane and/or Sanborn regional school districts close because of inclement weather, ALL Parish Offices and Parish programs will be closed or suspended.  All activities by any Parish or non-Parish groups will be cancelled for that day/evening on both campuses.  In the event of a weather related closing, the scheduled weekday Liturgy will not be held and the intention (if any) will be moved to a conveniently available date.  Sunday (or Saturday evening) liturgies can never be cancelled, but all are advised to use prudence when deciding to travel to Church during winter storms.














PARENTS OF


RELIGIOUS EDUCATION STUDENTS





You have received an email that has informed you that on Sunday, March 7 and March 14, the next packet of “Gospel Weeklies” will be available in the family folder downstairs in the Church.  In addition to the packet there will be the corrected materials that your child(ren) did over the previous months.  Please take everything out of the folder and put in the lessons that your child(ren) has completed recently; do not take the folder.  If you have any questions, you may email Cathy Smith at � HYPERLINK "mailto:csmith@stluketheevangelist.net" �csmith@stluketheevangelist.net� or call 382-8324.








�





�








The Sanctuary Candle in 


Mary, Mother of the Church 


will burn this week in loving memory of


Moses and Ellen Tucker


by William Tucker











� HYPERLINK "http://www.churchsupplywarehouse.com/catalog_product.asp_Q_categoryId_E_50_A_subcategoryId_E_117_A_categoryItemId_E_4655_A_Electric_Sanctuary_Lamp_E_Electric_Sanctuary_Lamp" ���





VIGIL LIGHT


The Vigil Light in front of the 


Blessed Mother Icon


at Mary Mother of the Church


will burn in loving memory of


Deceased Knights


by a fellow Knight








ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS


A Men’s AA Step Meeting is being held on Sunday mornings from 7:00 to 8:00 AM at the St. Luke the Evangelist Parish Hall (Holy Angels).  Masks are required.  Bring your own coffee.  For more information, call Joe at 617-921-9899.





LENTEN RICE BOWL PROGRAM


Each Lent, Catholic families across the country unite to put their faith into action through prayer, fasting and almsgiving.  We are Called to join our faith community and more that 12,000 Catholic communities across the United States in a lifechanging Lenten journey with CRS Rice Bowl.  Pick up your family’s CRS Rice Bowl at the church entrance.  During the 40 days of Lent, we reflect on how hunger and malnutrition affect our human family, and on the need to take action to end this global injustice.  Visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.crsricebowl.org" �www.crsricebowl.org� to learn more.  Did you know that 25% of Rice Bowl proceeds fund local Catholic food pantries, shelters, and other organizations, such as the St. Luke Food Pantry and the St. Vincent de Paul Society, to help alleviate poverty in New Hampshire?











The Sanctuary Candle in 


Holy Angels Church 


will burn this week in loving memory of


Verna Carbone


by Rachel Lanseigne





�





WHILE AWAY THIS WINTER…





We appreciate all of you who remember to send in your Parish Offertory during the Winter even when on vacation or visiting other parishes.  Thank you for remembering that our expenses also continue through the Winter months.  We invite others to consider doing the same before or even after you return home.





(  MASS INTENTIONS  (





Saturday, March 6 ~ Vigil / Third Sunday of Lent


     Ex 20:1-17; 1 Cor 1:22-25; Jn 2:13-25 (Vigil)


  4:00 PM	Susan Bouchard by her husband, Norman


	Plaistow 





Sunday, March 7 ~ Third Sunday of Lent


     Ex 20:1-17; 1 Cor 1:22-25; Jn 2:13-25


  8:00 AM	The Intentions of Paul Fournier


	by Edith Fournier


	Newton


10:00 AM	Carl Jesionowski by his family


	Plaistow





Monday, March 8 ~ John of God, Religious


     2 Kgs 5:1-15ab; Lk 4:24-30


  8:00 AM	For Michael and his recovery


	Newton





Tuesday, March 9 ~ Frances of Rome, Religious


     Dn 3:25, 34-43; Mt 18:21-35


  8:00 AM 	Verna Carbone by Alice and Bob Litwinovich


	Plaistow





Wednesday, March 10 ~ Lenten Weekday


     Dt 4:1, 5-9; Mt 5:17-19


  6:30 PM	Irene Lee by Nancy Lee


	Plaistow





Thursday, March 11 ~ Lenten Weekday


     Jer 7:23-28; Lk 11:14-23


  8:00 AM	People of the Parish


	Newton





Friday, March 12 ~ Lenten Weekday


     Hos 14:2-10; Mk 12:28-34


	No Mass





Saturday, March 13 ~ Lenten Weekday


     Hos 6:1-6; Lk 18:9-14 (Day)


     2 Chr 36:14-16, 19-23; Eph 2:4-10; Jn 3:14-21 (Vigil)


  4:00 PM	Rosemary, Jack and Mary Duhamel


    	by Pat Zakiewicz


	Plaistow 





Sunday, March 14 ~ Fourth Sunday of Lent


     2 Chr 36:14-16, 19-23; Eph 2:4-10; Jn 3:14-21


  8:00 AM	Jack Ronan by the St. Vincent de Paul Society


	Newton


10:00 AM	Paul Antkowiak by his family


	Plaistow 








(  WEEKLY CALENDAR  (





Sunday, March 7


10:00 AM		Girl Scout Sunday	Plaistow


  6:00 PM		Vespers	Newton


  6:30 PM		Sacrament of Reconciliation	Newton





Wednesday, March 10


Holy Angels Church Plaistow open for 


private prayer all day





  7:00 PM		Disciples on the Journey	Plaistow





Thursday, March 11


  8:30 AM – 8:30 PM    Eucharistic Adoration	Newton


  1:30 PM		Disciples on the Journey	Plaistow





Friday, March 12


  6:30 PM		Stations of the Cross	Plaistow





Saturday, March 13


  3:00 PM		Sacrament of Reconciliation	Plaistow





Sunday, March 14


  6:00 PM		Vespers	Newton


  6:30 PM		Sacrament of Reconciliation	Newton











�





DAYLIGHT SAVINGS TIME


Daylight Savings Time begins on Sunday, March 14.  Remember to turn your clocks ahead 1 hour before going to bed on Saturday, March 13!





PRAYER LINE


St. Luke’s offers a prayer line as a resource for those seeking prayer assistance.  To submit your prayer request please call Cathy Smith at 603-382-8324, ext. 314 or email her at � HYPERLINK "mailto:csmith@stluketheevangelist.net" �csmith@stluketheevangelist.net�.





� INCLUDEPICTURE "http://www.labcelgin.org/clientimages/31672/feedthehungry.jpg" \* MERGEFORMAT ���





ST. LUKE THE EVANGELIST


FOOD PANTRY





Thank you for your generosity towards the hungry of our area!  





Non-perishable food or personal care items are always needed – donations can be dropped off at Church or are welcome at the Parish Office during regular business hours.  





Cash donations for food are always welcome – make checks payable to St. Luke the Evangelist Food Pantry.  All donations to the Food Pantry go toward helping the needy of our communities. Call the Pantry at 819-4949 for more information.





�


�The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults is the process by which people become members of the Roman Catholic Church. Be a good agent of welcome and evangelization! If you or someone you know is interested in inquiring about becoming a member of the Roman Catholic Church, contact Cathy Smith in the Parish Office.





 ADULT CONFIRMATION


Are you an adult who has been Baptized and received Eucharist, but has not celebrated the sacrament of Confirmation? The adult Confirmation process is an opportunity to complete the Sacraments of Initiation.  If you would like to prepare for Confirmation, or if you have questions, call Cathy Smith at 603-382-8324, ext. 305 or call Cathy Smith at 603-382-8324, ext. 305 or email her at


� HYPERLINK "mailto:csmith@stluketheevangelist.net" �csmith@stluketheevangelist.net�.





ADORATION


We are truly blessed to have times for Adoration of Our Lord in our Parish.  This time of prayer and intercession is not only a source of great grace for the individual, but it is a great source of grace for us as a parish family, as well.





We have many who have made the commitment to spend an hour each week with our Eucharistic Lord, but we need more people so there will be at least two people at each hour.  We are also looking for people who would be able to substitute.





Newton – Thursday


8:30 AM – 8:30 PM





If you can commit to one hour a week in Adoration of our Lord, or if you can be a substitute, please contact Cathy Smith at 603-382-8324, ext. 305 or email her at � HYPERLINK "mailto:csmith@stluketheevangelist.net" �csmith@stluketheevangelist.net�.





The Church in Plaistow is open all day on �Wednesdays for people to stop by and pray �before the presence of Jesus in the tabernacle.





(  PARISH DIRECTORY  (





	Parish Office	603-382-8324	Fr. Albert Tremblay	fr.albert@stluketheevangelist.net


	Parish Prayer Line	603-382-8324 x 314	Cathy Smith	� HYPERLINK "mailto:npare@stluketheevangelist.net" ��csmith@stluketheevangelist.net�


	St. Vincent de Paul Society	603-382-8324 x 315	Joyce Szapa	jszczapa@stluketheevangelist,net


	St. Luke’s Food Pantry	603-819-4949	Jackie Tremblay	jtremblay@stluketheevangelist.net


	Preschool	603-382-9783	Val Barczak	mvmbarczak@comcast.net


	Presentation of Mary Convent	603-382-2744	Parish Council	parishcouncil@stluketheevangelist.net





STATIONS OF THE CROSS





Stations of the Cross will take place each Friday evening during Lent at 6:30 PM in Plaistow.  There will be NO soup supper this year.








�





St. Luke the Evangelist is now on Facebook!  Go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/stlukenh.org/" �www.facebook.com/stlukenh.org/� or St. Luke the Evangelist Parish – Newton/Plaistow and give us a Like!  Please invite fellow parishioners & friends to do the same.





�











any questions you may have.  Please contact SVdP Secretary, Jim Edwards, at (603) 642-5236 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:jimmy69180@hotmail.com" �jimmy69180@hotmail.com� to find out if our meeting is live at the church hall or virtual on ZOOM.)  If you seek assistance or need information about the Society, call (603) 382-8324, ext.315.  Visit us on our Facebook page at � HYPERLINK "http://www.facebook.com/pg/SVDPSL" �http://www.facebook.com/pg/SVDPSL�








�





We’re looking for new members! Have you ever wondered what the St. Vincent de Paul Society is all about?  Our meetings are held on the 3rd Wednesday at 7 PM of each month.  New members are always welcome. We look forward to meeting you and answering 








�





LENTEN EVENING PRAYER


Evening Prayer is sung at Newton at 6:00 PM on all Sundays of Lent.  Join us for a quiet time of prayer and reflection.  The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available immediately after Evening Prayer each Sunday of the Lenten Season.








�





FIRST FRIDAY DEVOTION


TO THE


SACRED HEART 


OF JESUS





April 1, 2011


7:00 to 8:00 PM


Parish Church in Plaistow





�





FIRST FRIDAY DEVOTION


TO THE


SACRED HEART


OF JESUS


and


CROWNING OF MARY





June 3, 2011


7:00 – 8:00 PM


Parish Church in


Plaistow





(  Parish News ~ Youth News ~ Around The Diocese (





SAINT JOSEPH REGIONAL CATHOLIC SCHOOL


SALEM, NH


St. Joseph Regional Catholic School is moving to an online registration system for the 2021-2022 school year. If you are seeking a traditional curriculum rooted in the Catholic faith, in a supportive environment with comfortable class sizes, contact us today for more information.  Enjoy our virtual tour online by going to � HYPERLINK "http://www.stjosepheagles.org" �www.stjosepheagles.org�.  Contact Mrs. Latino at 603- 893-6811, ext.19, or by email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:clatino@sjrcs.com" �clatino@sjrcs.com� for more information.











CREIGHTON FERTILITYCARE SYSTEM


The Creighton FertilityCare System is a highly effective and morally acceptable natural method of family planning.  It is healthy and strengthens marriage.  It is used to achieve a pregnancy or avoid a pregnancy and can be useful in the diagnosis and treatment of reproductive disease.  Online introductory classes will be held on the first Wednesday and third Thursday of each month at 7:00 PM.  For more information, contact Mary Menendez, CFCP, St. Gerard Majella FertilityCare Services, at 603-642-8050 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:CreightonFertility@yahoo.com" �CreightonFertility@yahoo.com�.








AVAILABLE FOR DOWNLOAD


Oregon Catholic Press is excited to introduce its new, USCCB-approved Breaking Bread 2021 eMissal app.  The Breaking Bread eMissal is the same missal that our Parish uses at Mass every Sunday.  With music, readings, prayers, and the Order of the Mass, this digital resource helps you to fully participate in the Liturgy – whether at home or in church.  The cost is $4.99 for the entire year.  You can download it through the App Store or Google Play.





EARLY BULLETIN DEADLINE


The bulletin for Easter, April 4, 2021, must be submitted early.  All announcements for the April 4 bulletin must be sent to the parish office no later that 12:00 Noon on Wednesday, March 17. 





MEN OF ST LUKE THE EVANGELIST PARISH





The Knights of Columbus, St Jude Council 6617, invite all men from the parish to join them for a virtual Mass for the Feast of St. Joseph on Saturday March 20, 2021 at 7:30 AM in the Holy Angels church hall in Plaistow.  The Bishop celebrates this anniversary annually with Mass at the Cathedral.  This year, the Mass will be livestreamed.  The Knights will set up a TV screen in the church hall for viewing of the live Mass.  Masks must be worn at all times; social distancing policies will be observed.





From our Bishop:


Bishop Peter Libasci invites you to join with Men of St. Joseph from all over New Hampshire on Saturday, March 20, for a “LiveStream” Mass to celebrate the Feast of St. Joseph.  While we cannot be together this year to share breakfast, fellowship, and our always excellent keynote speakers, let us pray that next year will bring us all back together to celebrate in person the Feast of our Patron.  And as always, we pray that St. Joseph will grant each of us the heart of a father and the soul of a warrior.





On behalf of Bishop Peter Libasci and Very Reverend Jason Jalbert, I hope you will be able to join us.  I remain your brother in Christ.





To reserve your seat, please call Dan Sullivan at 603-770-4803.











AMAZON SMILE





AmazonSmile.com is the same market platform as Amazon.com, but with the added benefit of allowing customers to donate 0.5% of the price of items purchased to a charitable organization.  Please register today to start shopping and donating at � HYPERLINK "http://www.amazonsmile.com" �www.amazonsmile.com�.  For questions, please call the Parish Office at 603-382-8324.  Be sure to choose:  





St Luke the Evangelist Parish, Plaistow.





CATHOLIC CHARITIES NH OFFERS SUPPORT PROGRAMS IN SPITE OF THE PANDEMIC…





Here are some resources:





Catholic Charities continues to offer Adoption and Maternity Services (669-3030), Immigration Legal Services (889-9431), and Mental Health Counseling (some on-line - 669-3030). Our Healthcare Service facilities are located throughout the state (call 669-3030 or see our website for a facility close to you). Our Place continues parent education services from pregnancy through the first three years of a child’s life (647-2244). St Charles School continues to provide academic, social, emotional and behavioral services to children in grades K-8 (332-4768). And The Food Bank continues to provide food supplies to most food pantries throughout the state. 





You may not be aware that Liberty House supports vulnerable veterans with recovery, job placement and wellness programs (669-0761). Monadnock at Home supports seniors in the Monadnock area allowing them to stay independent and remain in their homes (371-0809). Our Caregivers program lends support to homebound seniors and the disabled in the greater Manchester and Nashua areas (622-4948).











CREMATION & THE CHURCH





On October 25, 2016, the Vatican Congregation for the Doctrine of the Faith published a new instruction on the burial of the dead and on the conservation of the ashes in cases of cremation.  The instruction reiterated the long held view that the Church is not opposed to the practice of cremation, though it continues to recommend that the bodies of the deceased be buried in cemeteries or other sacred places.  However, the new document inists that ashes should not be kept in private homes and that the scattering of ashes in the air, on land, or at sea is not permitted.  The instruction also insisted that cremains may not be divided among various family members, nor may they be preserved in mementos, pieces of jewelry, or other objects.  





Please contact Father Albert in the Parish Office with any questions.  Brochures about the Rite of Christian Funerals are available at the Church entrances.





ONLINE BEREAVEMENT GROUP


CATHOLIC CHARITIES NH


For those still struggling to manage daily life with the CVID-19 crisis, Catholic Charities NH is hosting another “Coping with COVID” online support group for parishioners across the Diocese.  The free five-session program, held on Zoom, provides key information and coping strategies to help you navigate these challenging and uncertain times.  You’ll connect with members of the medical and mental health communities and gain valuable relaxation techniques, among other forms of support.  Sessions will be held on Wednesdays (2:00 to 3:00 PM) starting February 3 through March 3.    To register, visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.cc-nh.org/bereavement" �www.cc-nh.org/bereavement�.





TAI CHI RETURNS!





The Parish is once again offering Tai Chi classes on Thursdays at 3:00 PM and at 7:00 PM.  A minimum of three (3) students per class will be needed to hold the class.  Social distancing and all COVID-19 protocols, including masks, are required. Contact the Parish Office to register. Tai Chi is the ancient Chinese martial art that is used for meditation, exercise, balance, and mind and body wellness.  St. Luke the Evangelist Parish is offering this form of graceful, slow movement to help parishioners to gain strength, to improve their balance, flexibility, and range-of-motion, and to relieve stress.  Classes are taught by members of the Oriental Healing Arts Association – a Senior Friendly and Senior Safe Tai Chi Program with the purpose of bringing Tai Chi to all age groups.





FOR OUR RECORDS


We need your help to keep our records current.  �If there are any births, deaths, marriages, moves, or address changes in your family, please notify the �Parish Office at 603-382-8324 or by email at � HYPERLINK "mailto:jtremblay@stluketheevangelist.net" �jtremblay@stluketheevangelist.net�. If you are new �to our parish, registration forms are available at the entrances of both churches.  You can also find a registration form on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://stlukenh.org" �http://stlukenh.org�. 





VIGIL LIGHT


The Vigil Light in front of the Blessed Mother Icon in Newton may be offered in memory or honor of a loved one.  The suggested offering for each is $10.00.





SANCTUARY CANDLES


The Sanctuary Candles in both Newton and Plaistow may be offered in memory or honor of a loved one.  The suggested offering for each is $10.00.  Please call the Parish Office at 382-8324.
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